Throughout the last seven months the explanation has remained vague. MISO’s
long term transmission study is sited which shows dozens of voltage and thermal
problems that this project would relieve. However, the vast majority of the
problems are forward looking, meaning they do not exist yet. It will be future
actions that will cause most of these problems. No clear information is provided
that allows us to determine who will be causing these future actions, whether they
are preventable, nor whether they are realistic. One of the few examples provided
of the coming changes that would create the need for this transmission is 800
megawatts of solar electric generation, but much of that even appears to be
conjecture because no information is provided regarding who would build these
nor where they would be built.

One key factor that is known about the future of transmission in this area is a large
new load near Ellendale, ND that is already partially operational and partially under
development. We know this facility has already relieved congestion in this area of
the state. MISO refuses to update their Tranche #1 study, which is more than two
years old, or even take this new load into consideration. :

Adding costs of this significance to North Dakota ratepayers deserves careful
scrutiny. Perhaps this project is a necessity, but there have been multiple
opportunities for the applicants to answer more questions and provide more detail.
‘They have not done so. Until better justification is provided this Certificate should
be denied.

Randy Chriétmann, Commissioner



